Camboon Primary School

An Independent Public School

Newsletter



Date: 1 September 2021 Term: 3

Term: 3 Volume: 15





CALENDAR OF EVENTS:

Friday 3 September

Assembly—Year 3

Monday 6 September

- School Board Meeting 5.30pm
- P&C Meeting 6.45pm

Tuesday 7 September

- Kindy Hospital Incursion
- Uniform Shop Open

Thursday 9 September

- Kindy Hospital Incursion
- Year 1 Excursion

Friday 10 September

- Interschool Jumps and Throws Monday 13 September
- Massed Choir Festival Rehearsal

Wednesday 15 September

Massed Choir Festival

Friday 17 September

Interschool Athletics Carnival

Wednesday 22 September

Year 2 Excursion

Friday 24 September

- Assembly—Student Councillors
- End of Term 3

Students resume Term 4 as follows:

Monday 11 October PUPIL FREE DAY

Tuesday 12 October Entire school including Kindy B Wednesday 13 October Kindy A

Parent Night

It was wonderful to see so many families attending Open Night and seeing students share their learning journeys. I was extremely impressed with our students' behaviour and I would like to sincerely thank all staff for the amount of work on display and for their continued passion for teaching our students. It was also great to see so many families buying books at the Book Fair! Thank you for supporting reading.



Athletics Carnivals

Once again, it was fantastic to be able to complete the carnivals last week. It was fabulous to hear students encouraging and supporting each other. It shows that our school values of 'Courage, Perseverance and Respect' are being shown in many ways. Well done to Mr Hill on all the planning and organisation for these days. It takes a lot of time to prepare for these events and thank you to all our amazing staff who turned up at 7am on Friday to set up. It was another great Camboon event.

P&C – Thank you to our small but amazing P&C who provided all students and staff with a delicious sausage sizzle on Faction Carnival day. It was wonderful to see that so many families supported the P&C by donating yummy items to sell at the cake stall. Please join us this Monday 6 September at 6.45pm in the office meeting room to plan for other events and share ideas.



TASTE BUDS CANTEEN:

OPEN WEDNESDAY, THURSDAY AND FRIDAY camboonpspc@gmail.com 0412 530 307

UNIFORM SHOP: 8.45am—9.15am

camboonpspc@gmail.com 0412 530 307 Online orders or office drop box

Tuesday 7 September

Camboon Primary School Forder Street, Noranda WA 6062 Email: Camboon.PS@education.wa.edu.au Website: camboonprimaryschool.wa.edu.au Phone: 9218 1400

Business Plan

The new Business Plan has been collaboratively developed through meetings with the School Board, Parent and Citizens Association, school staff as well as the general school parent population. It takes into account our school self-assessments of what has been achieved through our previous Business Plan, reflections on the 6 domains of the Standard document;

- Relationships and Partnerships
- Learning Environment
- Leadership
- Use of Resources
- Teaching Quality
- Student Achievement and Progress

and the Strategic Directions for public schools 2020-2024.

We will continue to have high expectations for all students and staff through our three focus areas.

Please refer to our <u>website</u> to view the new Business Plan

Janice Cuculoska-Principal

Writing Competition

'Our Whadjuk Noongar trees writing competition winners will be announced at this week's assembly. The judges were very impressed by the authenticity and respect shown in entries.'



P&C Book Fair Week 5

Thank you for your support during Book Week. Once again we have exceeded expectations for our Book Fair. The total sales was \$2577.50.

The school has received \$1031.00 in commission for our library to be able to purchase more beautiful books. Thank you also to the wonderful P&C parents who helped make this happen by running the fair.



Open Pantry

We are aware that some families are experiencing financial hardship at the moment. To lend a helping hand, we will be joining other schools and churches in the area, to provide a food relief program for our local families. Each Wednesday afternoon from 12 noon to 3pm at the Noranda Uniting Church on Camboon Rd, anyone from our local community can visit, to collect a shopping bag full of groceries.

In addition to this, we are asking for your help with donations. A collection tub is placed in the school office for non perishable items.

50th Anniversary Art Frames Needed

Mrs Ienco is preparing some amazing student art work for the school's 50th celebration and we are asking for donations of wooden / timber frames in all sizes, the bigger, the better! We only need wooden frames—in any colour, but not metal please. All frames can be left in the art room.

Thank you in advance.





Before School, After School and Vacation Care onsite at Camboon Primary School Should you require information regarding school holiday

programs please visit their website or the school office or phone 0456 857 463.



FACTION ATHLETICS

On Tuesday 24 August we hosted the House Faction Jumps and Throws Carnival. All the children performed well in various events – long jump, triple jump throwing the vortex and turbo javelin. In the afternoon were the distance events – 200m, 400m and 800m. Congratulations to the following students.

AGE CHAMPIONS **RUNNER UP** Year 1 Boys Liam W Abdul Kareem B Year 1 Girls Carissa F Charlotte L Year 2 Boys Alby I Elijah S Year 2 Girls Breanna W A-Lise F Year 3 Boys Kynan V Lachlan G Year 3 Girls Sonja V Mikayla D Max W Year 4 Boys Liam B Mohamed T Year 4 Girls Gabriella D Rosie D Year 5 Boys Julian F Blake H Year 5 Girls Addison V Komal R Year 6 Boys Komi S Fabio D Year 6 Girls Harlow B Shelley F Shelby M

On Friday 27 August we had our annual House Faction Athletics Carnival. The weather was great except for a small shower in the morning. The Pre-Primary's loved their first carnival and with the Years 1 and 2 starting proceedings the carnival got off to an encouraging start. All of the children enjoyed themselves competing in their running races and team games. Just before lunch the Years 3 to 6 competed in their sprints. During lunch the P&C hosted a tasty lunch, with a yummy cake and book stall. After lunch we finished the team games and relays. Lots of cheering and support for each other was great to see. Scores were close throughout the day however congratulations to Karda who won the overall event. The children had a fun-filled day, making it all worthwhile. Overall results were:

The Final Points –

Karda – 1225 Kwilana – 1023 Koorlbardie – 1005 Yonga - 980

Thank you to all helpers and volunteers at both events.







